The Quintana Family Arizona

Jan/Feb/Mar 2020

Dear Pastor & Friends

Luther A. Quintana P.O. Box 464 Vernon, Az 85940 Phone # 928-532-8207

Hello from the White Mountains of Arizona. Since our last letter, we are well into the new year & so much has transpired in the last few months. Many challenges has came to us in all areas of our lives. The biggest question we hear is, Why did this happen? And when will this end? Well, no one knows at this point. All we can do is pray & put our trust in God. As Christians we need to all be praying for the spiritual & Physical healing of our country. There is not one person, home, or church that has not been affected in one way or another. We all need each other to band together during these trying times.

I know as a Pastor/Missionary Church Planter its not been easy to make some of the decisions I have, had to make during this pandemic. Most of all I had to pray and follow Gods leading during this difficult time, and make the right choices for the church family here. We had to close our church and start our services on Face Book Live for our church people. With doing this we were also able to reach out to a lot of other people also that didn't even attend our church. We kept in contact with our people thru face book, text, phone calls and mail. We challenged our people to use this time to pray, read their Bibles and to remain strong. Reach out to another brother or sister communicate with them and encourage.

During this time, we are promised and have the assurance that God is with us through all things and our hope is in Jesus Christ. Our prayers have been with each of you. Thank you for all your prayers & your faithfully supporting the ministry in Arizona. May the Lord Bless each of you.

Yours in Christ, Luther, Sandy Quintana

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, Ga 30517